
 
 

Council Request Update 
September 28, 2017 

 
 
Council Request: 17-155  
Assigned to: Police Department 
Request: Provide the Police contacts and Code issues for 4400 S. Sherman and confirm 
whether anyone is actually residing at this location 
Response: Please see the response from Code Enforcement Supervisory David Lewis. 
 
 
Council Request: 17-153 
Assigned to: Police Department 
Request: Follow-up information requested regarding data pertaining to the report that there are 
homeless people living in the alley at 4500 Grant St., between Grant and Sherman.  
Response: Please see the response from Police Commander Tim Englert.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Deputy Chief Watson  

From:  Commander Tim Englert 

Date:  September 26, 2017 

Subject: Follow-up to Council Request #17-153 

Council Request #17-153 

Assigned to:  Commander Englert 

Date Assigned:  June 14, 2017 

Follow-up information requested regarding data pertaining to the report that there are 
homeless people living in the alley at 4500 Grant St., between Grant and Sherman. 

 

 

The homeless who were staying in this location were moving out as of Friday September 26, 
2017 after contacts by Police Impact and Patrol units. The Impact Team has an open case 
regarding this location.  A notice of violation was issued to the property owner for violation of the 
City Outdoor Storage Ordinance.   



 
 
 
TO:   Deputy Chief Sam Watson  
 
FROM:  Code Enforcement Supervisor David Lewis  
 
DATE:  September 21, 2017 
 
SUBJECT:  Council Request 17-155 
 
 
CR17-155 
Requested by: Council Member Laurett Barrentine 
Please provide the Police contacts and Code issues for this property and confirm whether 
anyone is actually residing at this location. 
Assigned to: Police Department / Code Enforcement  
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Code Enforcement has not spoken to a resident on the property. Based on the 
following information Code Enforcement has reason to believe that the property 
located at 4400 S Sherman St has residents or a caretaker:  
 

The Utilities Department is sending bills to the property that are being paid. The 
Utilities Department reports that between May, 2017- August, 2017 
approximately 75,000 gallons of water were used.  
 
The grass and landscaping is cared for and groomed  
 
All noticed left on the door by Code Enforcement were collected  
 
Mail is collected and is not accumulating  
 
Chickens are located on the property and consistently cared for with food and 
water  

 
The following is a list of calls for service to this property over the last 3 years:  
 

03/10/15 Police  Investigations Follow Up  
03/12/15 Police  Suspicious Activity  
04/14/15 Code  Animal Related  
12/01/15 Police  Investigations Follow Up  
03/31/15 Code  Animal Related  
06/11/16 Police  Traffic 



   

 

 

07/27/16 Code  Animal Related  
08/12/16 Police  Parking Complaint 
12/18/16 Police  Suspicious Activity  
03/28/17 Code  Illegal Dumping in Alley 
08/14/17 Code  Animal Related   
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